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April 30, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to establish the Department of Community and Human Services’(DCHS) administration fund as a tier one fund (# 000001080).
In its adoption of the 2012 Adopted Budget, Council included a provision in Section 55 stating, “Of this appropriation, $238,981 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits and the council adopts an ordinance that establishes a tier one fund for the department of community and human services administration,” which is due to the Council by May 1, 2012. 

Beginning in 1996, funding for DCHS administration was transferred from the General Fund and moved into the Developmental Disability Fund in order to help stabilize the allocation model. This co-location of funding has continued until the present day, but the developmental disability funding and DCHS administration funding have been maintained and accounted separately..
Establishing the DCHS administration fund as a tier one fund will increase the transparency of King County’s budget. Doing so will also advance the Service Excellence Goal of the King County Strategic Plan, specifically Objective 2c “Establish accountability at every level of service delivery.”
In preparing this ordinance, the DCHS Director’s Office has worked closely with the DCHS’ Developmental Disabilities Division Fund Manager and the Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget staff.
It is estimated that this report required 17 staff hours to produce, costing $1,000.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Marty Lindley, Department of Community and Human Services Business Director, at 206-263-9005.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff



  Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 

   Executive Office
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Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)

Marty Lindley, Business Director, DCHS
